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May 1, 2015


The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

This letter transmits a motion and work plan for a technical working group to review and make recommendations on cost estimating capital projects for the Wastewater Treatment Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, as required by Ordinance 17941, Section 110, Proviso P1. The proviso states, in part:

Of this appropriation, $450,000 shall not be expended or encumbered until the executive transmits a motion approving a detailed work plan for a technical working group regarding wastewater treatment division capital projects, and the motion is passed by the council. 

The attached work plan identifies the interests the nine members of the Technical Working Group will represent. Consistent with the proviso, the working group will make technical recommendations to myself and the Council regarding:

1. Processes to establish and update planning-level cost estimates for WTD capital projects, from the time a project is identified through the preliminary design process until the project reaches thirty-percent design completion.
2. Processes WTD uses to consider, or reconsider, projects as they move from project identification to thirty-percent design and the establishment of a baseline budget.

Specifically, the working group will review and consider recommendations on:

· Improvements to the quality of WTD’s long-range planning level and early capital design cost estimates, methods, tools, data sources, and assumptions along with recommendations on contingency standards for long-range planning level capital cost estimates 
· Development of a process to implement independent validation of early capital design cost estimates
· Development of a trend analysis program to document decisions and track costs and changes over time
· Development of metrics for cost estimates 
· Development of training materials and staff training on accepted recommendations 
· Preparation of alternatives planning level, design level, and construction cost estimates
WTD is in the process of procuring a cost-estimating consultant to assist the Technical Working Group in its review and development of technical recommendations. The procurement process is expected to be concluded by mid-summer 2015, with selection of a consultant by August 31, 2015.

This work plan furthers the financial stewardship goal of the King County Strategic Plan by ensuring the best cost estimating processes are in place for decision makers.

[bookmark: _GoBack]It is estimated that this work plan/report required 25 staff hours to produce, costing $1,875.

Thank you for your consideration of this motion and work plan and your continued support of the Wastewater Treatment Division’s work to protect public health and enhance the environment for the residents of King County. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Sharman Herrin, Government Relations Administrator of the Wastewater Treatment Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-477-5376, or sharman.herrin@kingcounty.gov.

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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